
VIA ELECTRONIC TRANSMISSION 
 

June 22, 2022 
 

The Honorable Dr. Robert Califf, M.D. 
Commissioner 
Food and Drug Administration 
10903 New Hampshire Ave 
Silver Spring, MD 20993-0002 
 
Dear Dr. Califf, 
 
I write you today, for a third time, regarding my prior two letters regarding my concern over  
several sources that are often cited to advance the false narrative that patent protections are to 
blame for high drug prices. 
 
My first letter was sent on January 31, 2022, and it requested that an independent assessment and 
a study be completed by no later than December 31, 2022. My second letter was sent on April 1, 
2022, and it (1) again requested that an independent assessment and study be completed by no later 
than December 31, 2022, and (2) requested a reply to me by May 1, 2022, indicating that you will 
conduct such an assessment. 
 
No formal reply from you was received regarding an indication that you will conduct such an 
assessment. In addition, I understand from my staff that your agency refuses to reply to emails or 
to engage. This is unacceptable.  
 
Your prompt attention to this matter is greatly appreciated as having this valuable information 
before we begin a new Congress will ensure that lawmakers are armed with all of the key facts 
and the data needed to make sound public policy decisions regarding drug pricing. 
 
I hope that you will reply to both letters by July 13, 2022. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

_________________________ 
Thom Tillis 

United States Senator 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANNEX 

 














	2022-06-22 - Letter to the FDA on Past I-MAK Letters - Final - BASE
	1.31.2022- LTR from Senator Tillis to FDA and USPTO re Patent Data Sources
	4.1.2022 TT Ltr to USPTO  FDA re IMAK patent data - Final

